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Next Board Meeting  
The next Board meeting  

will be Saturday,  
June 7th 

Al’s garage, 9:30AM 

Dedicated to preserving and driving the 1928-1931 Model ‘A’ Ford since 1957 
 Torrance, California  

 

Technical Activities 
 
Saturday mornings.  
We meet from about  
9:30AM to noon to work 
on Model A projects.  
Bring your Model A by and 
we’ll work on it. 
Al’s Garage,  
907 Van Ness, Torrance 
CA    (in the alley) 
 

     June  2025 

 

Next Club Meetings: 
 

The May meeting is at the 
Walteria Clubhouse on 

Friday, May 30th 7:30PM. 
The June meeting is  

June 27th 

Harbor members at Clear Lake 
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A Note from  

Harbor President 

Dennis Simpson 

 

 The Second Gear Grind  

  During the month of May, some members of the Harbor Area Model A Club made the trip 

North for the 2025 Spring Opener sponsored by the Lake County A’s held once again at the 

beautiful Konocti Resort in Clear Lake (Kelseyville), California.  

  While attending last year, we accidently “discovered” an event put on by Lake County Tribal 

Health to bring awareness to the Missing and Murdered Indigenous People crisis. Since the 

Spring Opener and the Annual Missing and Murdered Indigenous People events coincide, we 

were excited to attend again. The day began with a 20-minute opening ceremony from the     

Native Resistance Drum Group performing prayer songs and a woman's welcoming song. Shortly  

after the opening ceremony, the  community welcomed the Pomo Nation Dance group. After a 

short break, there were four additional dance groups.  

  In Indigenous communities, dancers will dance to heal and the singers will provide the songs 

and pray through each song. Each song has a specific meaning and is a prayer. We learned so 

much information about Indigenous People. For me, personally, this was a truly enlightening 

event. Statistics show that American Indians are 2.5 times more likely to experience sexual  

assault crimes compared to all other races. Missing and Murdered People (MMIP) is of epidemic 

proportions where Native Americans have suffered violent crimes, sexual exploitation, and 

death at disproportionately higher rates than all other races. California is listed as #5 in MMIP 

cases. MMIP has become a grassroots movement. For more information: The event put the    

focus on “Healing Together.”  

  Till next time, Please remember, It is real simple, Just be kind to one another…  

   Dennis  

    

 

 

 

 May 26th was Memorial Day this year. This is when Americans 

take a moment to remember the sacrifices made by our service  mem-

bers in uniform. We have a few members in our club who have served 

and our club thanks them for all they have done.  

 Our activity team is busy planning events for the rest of the year. They have been  very       

creative and done an outstanding job. Thanks for all you do. 

 Dick 

Editor’s Corner 

By Dick Wyckoff 
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June 2025 Happenings 
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Saturday Morning Coffee Gathering is Alive and Well! 
 If you are looking for a little tire-kicking adventure on Saturday mornings between 7 and 9AM, 
check out the Caffeine Cruisers at the corner of Artesia Blvd. and Hawthorne, in Torrance, CA. Sev-
eral of the Harbor Model A club members and other car enthusiasts of all  car types meet to talk cars. 
There are some very nice autos and some nice people there, too!  
The address is 17400 Hawthorne Blvd., Torrance CA. (at Artesia Blvd.) 
 Come on by and get your weekend started in true So. California style.  

2025 Membership, Roster and Club Merchandise Items  

 Jim Huizdos has a selection of new Club merchandise. We have hats, shirts, patches, t-shirts and we still 

have 60th anniversary items for sale at a discount. More to come. The updated 2025 Harbor phonebooks/

rosters are available from Ursi free of charge through e-mail. Club members that don't attend events can re-

quest a phonebook/roster by mail. Contact Ursi Schmidt at 310-561-4895. Make sure Ursi has your latest info. 

Just a note: We regularly update the roster. If you have any address changes, phone number changes or email 

changes, let Ursi know. Let Dick Wyckoff know, too. He’ll put the info in the Harbor Light.        

 

Torrance Memorial Medical Center Centennial 
 

 Steve Thompson spent three days in April sharing 

the history of the Model A and the joys of ownership 

with members of the community who attended the Tor-

rance Memorial Medical Center Centennial Celebration: A 

Century of Care and Innovation. His 1928 Tudor Sedan 

and 1931 Deluxe Phaeton were featured in a display of 

cars across the decades.  

 Dr. Steve has a lifetime of connection to TMMC. 

He is in his 48th year at the hospital and has been the 

Director of Pharmacy for nearly 30 years. He thoroughly 

enjoyed this opportunity to share his love of the cars, his 

interest in preserving them, and information about our 

club with so many people.  
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HARBOR AREA MARC/MAFCA BUSINESS MEETING 
DATE:  April 25th, 2025    LOCATION:  Walteria Park Club House 
 
PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. Dennis asked for a motion to accept the minutes 
from the previous meeting, Jim Speights made the motion and Janet Winter second the motion. All approved. 
SALUTE TO THE FLAG: Lead by Jack Gordinier 

RECOGNITION OF PAST PRESIDENTS : Drain Marshall and Tim Harrison. 

PRESIDENT:  Dennis Simpson received a letter from C.C.R.G., thanking our club for attending and the donations. Sandy 
Ragon also received a thank you letter. May anniversaries and birthday were recognized. Mirco really enjoyed our drive 
by on the way to lunch and the movie. Donnis and Janet did a great job of driving their Model A’s. Relay for life sign-up 
sheets available and our usual spot is reserved.  

VICE-PRESIDENT:  Tim Harrison reported that the C.C.R.G was great. Events were all fun and interesting.  

TREASURER: Daffy Wagner reported current balance.  

HARBOR LIGHT EDITOR:  Dick Wyckoff -- Absent. Send articles and pictures from events for the Harbor Light. 
Sandy Ragon wrote an article about the C.C.R.G. tour for the newsletter.  

TECHNICAL DIRECTOR:  Cliff LeFall -- Reported Dennis has designed an extension for the starter in the Model A to 
help the ladies start their cars. Nathan showed a timing gear with a new adaptor. 

TOUR DIRECTOR:  Open Position  
  
ACTIVITIES COMMITTEE: Donnis Bates reported on upcoming events. Sign-up sheets available at the meeting.   
May 2-4th – Lake County Tour 
May 18th – Racer Phil’s Man Cave 
May 23-25th – N.C.R.G  in Sacramento  
June 7th – Crafts at Gordinier’s 1pm 
July 12th – Union Station Tour 
July 17th – Rock Around the Block in Old Town Torrance 
July 20th – Relay for Life. Continental breakfast 7am at Simpsons. 
 
HISTORIAN:  Janet Winter – Working on an article about the clubs 50th Anniversary. 
 
TOOLS:  Bob DeCrescenzo --- Reported  club tools available. 

MEMBERSHIP:  Ursi Schmidt – Updated the roster.  

SUNSHINE:  Theresa LeFall --- Reported  Mirco Pisu is out of the Hospital and improving. Don and Amy Knott are both 
feeling better.  

WEBMASTER:  Steve Thompson—Website is up to date. 

ADVERTISING:  Jim Huizdos--- No Report.  

MERCHANDISE:  Jim Huizdos—Merchandise available. 

REFRESHMENTS:  Weeg Thompson --- Absent.   Ursi Schmidt and Gary Guttormson provided the refreshments for 
tonight.  

OLD/ON GOING BUSINESS: None      

 NEW BUSINESS: Sandy Ragon asked if the club could consider giving a donation to Scott Doridrich, member of the 
Santa Anita A’s. He lost everything in the Altadena Fire.  Tim made a motion to discuss at the next board meeting, Jim 
second the motion and all were in favor. 

NEXT BUSINESS MEETING:  May 30th, 2025, 7:30 PM at Walteria Club House 

NEXT BOARD MEETING:  May 10th , 2025, 9:30 AM Al’s Garage 

MEETING ADJOURNED:  8:21 P.M.     

 RESPECTFULLY SUBMITTED:  Gloria Younkin, Secretary 
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Lake County Spring Opener 
 A small but mighty band of Harbor A’s members trekked north to Kelseyville, on Clear Lake, for the 28th 

Lake County Spring Opener. We had nine of us, four returners and five newbies. Donnis Bates, Pat and Tim Harri-

son, Linda and Dennis Simpson, and Weeg and Steve Thompson arrived a day early. This allowed us to create our 

own pre-Opener excursion to Lakeport for breakfast and a visit to Xabatin Community Park, right on the water-

front, for a community-wide event dedicated to raising awareness for Missing and Murdered Indigenous People 

(MMIP). Some of the information shared included that one in three Native women have been raped in their life-

time and American Indian men and women are 2.5 times more likely to experience sexual assault crimes. There 

were numerous booths for local agencies and groups to share what they are doing to help address this problem, as 

well as music and dance provided by local indigenous tribes. Some of the groups and agencies we learned about 

provide support in the area to all, not just Native Americans. One that we found to be especially heartwarming 

was Bikers Against Child Abuse (BACA). Very touching what they do to support children who have been abused. 

Ask us about it sometime.  

 The actual Spring Opener began with a social hour and pasta dinner on Friday night. Emma and Gary Gaff-

ney arrived late that evening due to car-related delays, but were there in time for our Left-Center-Right game 

which Emma won! 

 The next day was lovely weather-wise (in contrast to last year’s rain), and we had a grand drive around 

Clear Lake, the largest natural lake entirely inside California. We ended our drive at Riviera Hills Restaurant and 

Country Club, where we had a nice taco lunch and spectacular views of the lake. Some of the participants, includ-

ing all the Harbor A’s, made a side trip after lunch to visit the Lady Luck Garage which sells cars on consignment. 

 There were a number of fine cars on display, along with an original jukebox and pinball machine…old music 

and fun times…free to play.  Following the garage, the Harbor A’s took advantage of coupons we’d been given for a 

free wine and olive oil tasting nearby. The day ended with a social hour, dinner, opportunity drawing and auction. 

Steve provided his photo booth which was well-received. Harbor A’s came through once again during the opportu-

nity drawing with our members winning 10 prizes, including, once again, a few duplicates.  

 The next morning, we said our goodbyes to the new friends we had met at the Opener, as well as each 

other. The Gaffneys were staying another night in Kelseyville before making a trip down the coast, the Harrisons 

headed home to get Woodie, the Simpsons headed north to Oregon to visit family, and the Thompsons and the 

Bates went to Three Rivers for an extra day of mountain air. 

 A great time!  We hope to see more of you there next year! 
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 This was the United States just 14 years before the Model A was introduced! 
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El Segundo Chevron refinery tour Sep 2003 



 

 
 

June   Birthdays June   Anniversaries 

 

1930 Era Fashions 

10 Weeg Thompson 

12 Bea Fruchter 

13 Joan Gordinier 

14 Fran Earhart 

21 Jim Huizdos 

23 Andy Soto 

4 Richard & Jeanne Parrish 

14 Jim & Kathy Valot 

26 Cliff & Theresa LeFall  



The Harbor Light is a monthly publication for the Harbor Area MARC/MAFCA.  All articles or want ads must be 
received by the 15th of each month in order to appear in the following month’s publication. Neither the Harbor 
Light and its staff, nor the Harbor Region of the Model A Restorer’s Club Inc. and Model A Ford Club of America, 
Inc. will assume any liability for errors or omissions, or for any liability or resultant damages for products, opin-
ions or services listed herein. Some information contained in our newsletter has been reprinted from other news-
letters; we thank and acknowledge them. Editor 
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1922 Ford Stock Certificate 



 

M B RENTALS 

    Studio Equipment 

    Lights and Fixtures 

 

      Drain Marshall 
Home: (310) 378-5061 

     Cell:  (310) 570-5938  
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Proud printer of the ‘Harbor Light’ 

 

Our Advertising Friends 
CW Moss Ford Parts 
420 W. Chapman Ave. 

Orange, CA 92866 

1-800-322-1932 

 

 

Aquarium of the Pacific 
100 Aquarium Way 

Long Beach, CA 90802 

1-562-590-3100 

 

 

Snyder’s Antique Auto 
12925 Woodworth Rd. 

New Springfield, OH 44443 

1-888-262-5712 

 

http://www.bing.com/images/search?q=Ford+Model+A+Drawings&view=detailv2&&id=5550F79B282484C1C54AEC7D6E1A022467D7B4D8&selectedIndex=18&ccid=%2baJkYNR3&simid=607993045845607523&thid=OIP.Mf9a26460d477d0c920261ad706479251o0


From: 
Harbor Area Model A Club 
Dick Wyckoff, Editor 
337 Lomita St. 
El Segundo CA 90245 

2025 Board of Directors: 
President: 
Dennis Simpson      (310) 343-8227 

Email:  OldFordor@gmail.com 
Vice-President: 
Tim Harrison       (310) 920-3319 
Treasurer: 
Daffy Wagner        (310) 374-6113 
Secretary: 
Gloria Younkin         (310) 316-8722 
Activities Committee:   
Donnis Bates        (310) 713-5830 
Technical Director/Safety: 
Cliff LeFall        (323) 715-3153 

Appointed Officers: 
Membership: 
Ursula Schmidt    (310) 561-4895 
Historian:   
Janet Winter       (310) 251-6673 
Sunshine Secretary:  
Theresa LeFall     (323) 715-3153 
Advertising: 
Jim Huizdos     (310) 529-7515 
Refreshments Coordinator: 
Weeg Thompson   (310) 346-6409 
Regional Correspondent: 
Sue Hankins     (310) 357-5233 
Web: HarborAreaModelAClub.com 

Appointed Officers: 
Tool Custodian: 
Bob De Crescenzo (310) 540-3690 
Merchandise: 
Jim Huizdos         (310) 529-7515 
M/Sergeant-at-Arms: 
Jack Gordinier     (424) 263-2397 
Webmaster:   
Steve Thompson    (310) 346-6143 
 
Harbor Light editor: 
Dick Wyckoff      (310) 779-5772   

E-mail: JannDick@earthlink.net 

June   2025 

 

     TO: 

For MARC info and membership, see 
www.ModelARestorers.org 

For MAFCA info and membership, see 
www.MAFCA.com 

The Harbor Area A’s meet monthly on the last Friday of every month at the Walteria Park Clubhouse, located at  3855 W. 
242nd St. in Torrance, California.  Meetings begin at 7:30 PM (The park is located about 1-1/2 blocks west of Hawthorne Blvd. 
and one block south of Pacific Coast Hwy.)  We’d like to invite all interested parties, even if they don’t own a Model A Ford, to 
come and join us.  Our goal is to educate the public about Model A Fords  and have fun while doing it.   

The Harbor Light 


